WORKS COMMITTEE

The MINUTES of the Works Committee held in the Boardroom, Town Hall, Derby Road, Peel on Monday 20th October 2003 at 7.00p.m.
 

Present
Mr. T M Crookall (Chairman)

Mrs. C A Moughtin

Mrs. P S Sweeney
 

Apologies
Mrs. J C Scanes
 

In attendance
Mr. P G Leadley (Town Clerk)

Mr. W E Cain (Technical Officer)
MINUTES
03/264
The Minutes of the meeting held on 15th September 2003 were taken as read and ADOPTED.
 

DEPARTMENT OF
03/265
The Chairman welcomed Mr. S Barker of 
TRANSPORT

the Department of Transport, Sergeant Shimmin and PC Crennell of the Peel Police:-
 



BALLAWATTLEWORTH ESTATE



The Town Clerk tabled a street lighting plan for Phases 5 and 7 of the Ballawattleworth Estate submitted by Heritage Homes Limited.  After discussion the proposed street lighting layout for this area was approved.
 



Reference was made to the proposed adoption of the car park with regard to the shop/community area adjacent to the Poortown Road.  It appeared that the Department of Transport was not in favour of adopting these areas and after discussion it was noted that the Commissioners also had reservations over taking on additional responsibility for these and other car parks at the Ballawattleworth Estate.  Concerns were expressed by the Police over the areas becoming possible dumping grounds for abandoned/derelict vehicles.  Mr. Barker indicated that the Department of Transport’s primary concern was the upkeep and maintenance of the public highways and roads within the estate and not small estate car parks.  Reference was also made to the adoption of the grass verges which would be the responsibility of the Department of Transport and the Town Clerk enquired as to when this was likely to occur as there was a cost implication in the maintenance thereof.  Mr. Barker indicated that it would be logical for the Department to adopt the grass verges at the some time as when the roads were adopted by the Department.
 



VICTORIA TERRACE



The Town Clerk referred to a copy of a Petition he had received which had been addressed to the Department of Transport regarding a request by the residents of Victoria Terrace for reserved parking on the terrace for residents only.  The Chairman expressed the view that it would be setting a dangerous precedence to support the residents request as it could be equally applied to other areas of the town.  Sergeant Shimmin indicated that it would not be feasible within the town to designate Victoria Terrace for residents only parking.  
 



DISABILITY ACCESS REPORT



The Town Clerk tabled the Disability Access Report which had recently been received.  The Chairman indicated that members of the Works Committee should consider the report and discuss the matter at the November meeting of the Works Committee.
 



DOUGLAS STREET



Discussion ensued over a resident’s request for the installation of pavement bollards in Douglas Street in the vicinity of the Post Office.  It was noted that a problem had arisen with the articulated lorries used by traders in Michael Street stopping in Douglas Street to unload goods etc.  When one such vehicle attempted to pass the other it was noted that a residents window box had been damaged.  Sergeant Shimmin indicated that the Police had received complaints about articulated vehicles in Douglas Street and after discussion Mr. Barker confirmed that there was a case to be made for the erection of suitable pavement bollards to protect the houses. It was noted that the Department of Transport would investigate the matter more fully and report back in due course.
 



PEDESTRIAN CROSSINGS



The Town Clerk read out an open letter from a Mr. C H Foster of Victoria, Australia addressed to the Isle of Man Traffic Authority regarding a near serious accident involving himself as a driver when stopped at a pedestrian crossing.  The problem had arisen over the light indicating to pedestrians to cross being visible to the driver in this case Mr. Foster, who took that as a signal to move on and nearly hitting a pedestrian.  Mr. Barker indicated that he had received a copy of the letter from Mr. Foster and had responded to him explaining the difference between pelican and puffin crossings.  


OUTSTANDING WORKS



A list of Department of Transport works required about the town were discussed at some length.  Reference was made to an allegation of speeding vehicles in Rheast Lane.  This matter had previously been investigated and it was found not to be the case.  Police indicated that they would look into the matter once more prior to any decision being taken.  Mr. Barker indicated the current position regarding road repairs to Michael Street, Atholl Place, Castle Street, Patrick Street and Glenfaba Road.  Mr. Barker then referred to the possible resurfacing of the Marine Parade rear lane.  This could only be undertaken in approximately three years time when funding became available.  Discussion ensued over the Promenade railings and it was noted that minor repairs had already been undertaken and that estimates were awaited for necessary limited replacement of sections of the railings.  With regard to the top of Walpole Road it was noted that an Order would be made by the Department to encourage traffic to remain on the left-hand side of the road when exiting Walpole Road.  A lengthy discussion ensued over Stanley Road and the need to address the safety issue at it’s junction with the Promenade.  Various options were discussed including give way provisions and it was noted that this matter was being progressed by the Department.  Mr. Barker indicated that he was due to travel to the UK shortly when he would look at automatic road barrier signs, one of which was required for Michael Street.  A lengthy discussion ensued over the matter and it was suggested that Michael Street might benefit from being pedestrianised between the hours of 11.00a.m. and 4.30p.m.  Mr. Barker referred to the traffic management plan for Peel and confirmed that it was in need of review.  The review could also include addressing the proposed erection of additional signs for coach drivers to Peel.  Mr. Barker referred to the resurfacing of the rear lane at Lyndale Avenue and indicated that it had been estimated at a cost of £42,000.  Such funding was not available and the work would not proceed.  The Town Clerk indicated that he had received an E-mail from Mr. Mitchell of the Department which indicated that the Department would erect the wooden boards on the Promenade railings immediately after bonfire night, 5th November 2003.
 



POORTOWN QUARRY





The Town Clerk referred to a letter received 


from Burrough Stewarts Associates who had been employed by the Department of Transport to progress a planning application for an extension to Poortown Quarry.  It was noted that Burrough Stewarts were holding a meeting at 7.00p.m. on 28th October 2003 at the Sea Terminal, Douglas to present details of the planning application proposals in particular to the German Commissioners and the local MHK’s.  An invitation had been extended to Peel Commissioners to attend also.  NOTED


LANE AT REAR OF ALBANY CLOSE The Town Clerk referred to a letter from Mr. 


Hannay of the Department of Transport dated 15th September 2003 regarding a deeds search by the Attorney General’s Office in respect of the ownership of the hedgebank at the rear lane of Albany Close.  It appeared that the lane itself had been adopted by the Department but this did not include the hedgebank, which appeared to be in joint ownership of the occupants of the properties and the Commissioners.  Discussion ensued over the matter with particular regard to the need for some maintenance work on the hedge.  Whilst the matter was not satisfactory in terms of dual ownership it was suggested that the residents be offered the transfer of the portion owned by the Commissioners at nominal cost. 
 



ROAD TRAFFIC ACT 1985





The Town Clerk referred to an Order made 


by the Department relating to statutory document number 727/03 which provided for a reserved parking space in front of 6 Victoria Terrace, Peel.  Reference was made also to a further draft Order under the same provisions in respect of an adjacent reserved parking space in front of number 7 Victoria Terrace.  The Committee had no objection to the establishment of a reserved parking space at this location.
 



The Town Clerk referred to a letter from Miss Jackson of the Department to Mrs. Rennie of 4 Kerroo Coar, Peel.  Mrs. Rennie had enquired as to the provision of a reserve parking place in front of her property at 4 Kerroo Coar.  It was noted that a ramped access had been undertaken adjacent to number 1 Kerroo Coar to enable access onto the pavement by Mrs. Rennie.  It was suggested that the provision of a reserved space in the car park alongside 1 Kerroo Coar would be supported by the Committee.  It was AGREED to advise the Department accordingly.
 



Mr. Barker, Sergeant Shimmin and PC Crennell left the meeting at 8.30p.m.
 

PUBLIC RECYCLING
03/266
The Town Clerk referred to a letter from the
FACILITIES

Waste Operations Management Unit at the Department of Local Government and the Environment dated 15th October 2003 which related to the provision of new bring-site recycling facilities within the town.  The Town Clerk confirmed that the Department had reached agreement with Mr. McKenzie of the Creg Malin Hotel to provide such a facility which would recycle paper, cans and glass.  
 



Consideration was given to additional bring-site recycling facilities within the town and Mrs. Moughtin indicated that the roadside verge alongside the river Neb beyond the dry dock area could provide a suitable further facility for the residents of the town.  It was AGREED to suggest this site to the Waste Operations Management Unit. 
 



This part of the meeting ended at 8.35p.m.
 

